
COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

In the Matter of:
THE APPLICATION OF BARTONVILLE LAKE
ACRES, INC., TO ABANDON THE SYSTEM

)
) CASE NO. 95-174
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On April 3, 1995, Bartonville Lake Acres, Inc. ("Bartonville»)

filed its annual report with the Commission. Included with its
annual report was a note signed by Lewis D. Tate, Bartonville's

owner, informing the Commission that:
Due to the completion of the City of Monticello Water
Division installed within the Bartonville Lake Acres Inc.
and serving same with water, we will terminate this
service as of March 31, 1995.

The Commission treated this note as an application by Bartonville

to abandon its water distribution system.

On April 21, 1995, the Commission requested certain
information from Bartonville. Bartonville responded to the

Commission's request on April 27, 1995. At that time, Bartonville

informed the Commission that of its ten customers, six had not yet

connected to the Monticello Utility Commission's ("Monticello") new

lines. Bartonville did not intend to discontinue service to those

customers, but hoped that by the end of May the connections to
Monticello's system would have been made.

IT IS ORDERED that Bartonville shall file the original and 12

copies of the following information with the Commission with a copy

to all parties of record no later than June 30, 1995. Bartonville

shall furnish with each response the name of the witness who will



be available to respond to questions concerning each item of

information requested should a public hearing be scheduled.

1. Has Monticello begun to provide water service to all of

the customers of Bartonville? If not, explain the present

situation regarding such service.

2. Has Bartonville ceased to furnish water to the public for

compensation?

3. Does Bartonville intend to use its system for any purpose

other than the personal use of its owners

Done at Frankfort, Kentucky, this 20th day of tune, 1995.

ATTEST:

Executive Director


